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North Cornwall Township 

Joint Board/Rec Board Meeting 

Minutes for March 6, 2012 
 
Call to Order: 
 

The March 6, 2012 joint meeting of the North Cornwall Township Board of Supervisors and Recreation Board was 
called to order by Mr. Kelly at 5:30PM.  The meeting was held at the North Cornwall Township Office, 320 S. 18th 
Street, Lebanon, PA  17042.  The meeting was duly advertised and properly posted. 
 
In attendance were Kip Kelly, Chairman, Ammon Peiffer, Jr., Vice-chairman and Samuel Abram, Jr., Member, and 
Robin L. Getz, Township Manager. 
 
Per the Sign-in Sheet, Township residents in attendance were Randy Hoffman, Rick Reinhart, Brian Deiderick, 
Perry Hilbert and Tom Long, Public Works Director. 
 

Discussion: 
 

Mr. Deiderick thanked the board for the meeting and felt it important as they had questions concerning various 
elements of recreation and most importantly they are hoping to get a clear understanding of what the Board’s vision 
is concerning their role with this committee.  He inquired how the board views the Recreation Board, including their 
function.  He was interested in creating a full list of facilities with programs they support, a land inventory and 
potential future programs.  He inquired if there was a determination made that would provide participation numbers 
of how many we have participating, as an example; identify our community partners, community organizations, to 
work through the logistics before it comes to the board, identify what was spent and to recognize incomplete 
programs. 
 
They requested this meeting to help the Board to understand where they are coming from but he also is interested to 
understand and know what the Board is expecting of them. 
 
An open dialog progressed as follows: 
 
Mr. Kelly provided a brief history of the recreational activity to the degree that he was aware.  He requested Mr. 
Long and Mr. Hoffman, who were both in attendance to offer any additional information as they served as original 
members of the Recreation Committee.  He also inquired how to obtain the counts of participation numbers. 
 
Mr. Deiderick responded that he was not aware of how it functioned in the past but wanted to know how this Board 
wants it to proceed. 
 
Mr. Kelly felt it was important to include recreation that benefits all people, not just youth.  He felt it important that 
walking paths are included for walkers and services are provided for all age groups within defined facilities. 
 
Mr. Peiffer commented that he had some conversations with Mr. Long and felt that sometimes we overlook passive 
recreation areas for our older residents.  Also that he has noted with the Rising Star facility that it is difficult in 
getting the parents involved with maintenance as was in the past.  He gets comments from residents of how our 
highway crew is providing the maintenance work and wondered if the Township should be providing that service. 
 
Mr. Long interjected for clarification that the Township does not have these facilities for our kids so he felt that the 
least the Township can do in return is provide the maintenance in exchange of having use of the field.  As a long 
time taxpayer of this Township he doesn’t think it is too much to ask.  
 
Mr. Kelly questioned if we maintain 100% and if it is all of our kids that utilize the field. 
 
Mr. Long responded that it is our kids and some of Annville’s as well. 
 
Mr. Peiffer commented that it makes sense to pay if it is our kids. 
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Mr. Deiderick reported that as a result of the DEP requirements, the Dairy Road ball fields will be the recognized 
sight for expansion when the City of Lebanon is required to convert their solids to a drying method as land 
application will soon become a thing of the past. 
 
Mr. Kelly inquired if we do all of the work at the Rising Star field.  Mr. Long responded that we mow and they do 
the finishing work.  Mr. Kelly inquired if the Rising Star facility is utilized 100% by North Cornwall Youth.  Mr. 
Long responded that about 75% are North Cornwall Youth. 
 
Mr. Kelly inquired if it made sense to put a value on the maintenance service. 
 
Mr. Peiffer would like to be able to differentiate the roles of the Association(s) and the Township. 
 
Mr. Long responded that we do not have a school for us to use those facilities.  We only have the Tot Lot on Center 
Street.  We use the Neversink fields and in 1995 we got the Dairy Road to use as a stop gap to getting our own.   
 
Mr. Abram commented that Parks and Recreation in general are expensive when it comes to maintenance.  He is 
hoping the Recreation Board can play a more active role.  He felt they can serve as additional ears in this area and 
serve as the think tank to allow us to best serve the Township. 
 
Mr. Kelly responded that the Township providing the maintenance of fields is fine if it is our home turf.  If we have 
done it, it also benefits other communities.  He wondered if it makes sense to track time for that field because of the 
use of other communities.  Meadowlane will eventually require more work and we might then reach a point where 
we want others to contribute as well for these services. 
 
Mr. Long responded that it won’t be difficult to separate on their logs.  Recreation maintenance is the last thing that 
gets done as the Township needs are prioritized as first.  Now is when they spend the most time getting the fields 
ready as it is really their down time for the year. 
 
Mr. Hilbert commented that he has seen the guys mowing and those mowers are always in high gear.  They really 
expedite the process. 
 
Mr. Kelly responded that he didn’t doubt that.  Further, once the Oak Street park is done as well as Meadowlane, we 
might not have the extra time.  He also wanted to go back to a previous item that Mr. Deiderick mentioned 
concerning researching where the money was spent in the past and what mistakes were made. 
 
Mr. Deiderick commented that he reviewed feedback to see what is working and what is not.  He inquired if we 
really need a collegiate size field when a small field would suffice.  We could evaluate those numbers and make an 
appropriate recommendation before we spend money on something that just doesn’t meet our needs.  
 
Mr. Kelly briefly reviewed named plans that are in process. 
 
Mr. Norris commented that since Glonglinger Woods is the only field that we own he thought we could move 
forward with that park so that it is ready when we lose the Dairy Road park. 
 
Mr. Kelly responded that he thought that was good forward thinking and now we need to know the best way to 
move forward.  He misunderstood the money comment and thought it meant that it is beneficial to rehash what 
previous boards did, which would be a waste of time and non productive. 
 
Mr. Deiderick didn’t feel a new design was necessary if it is already in process. 
 
Mr. Kelly stated that he wasn’t interested in going down the path of reanalyzing the fiscal aspect of recreation. 
 
Mr. Deiderick agreed that moving forward we need to look at the limits as to what can or cannot be done with the 
recreation money.  He inquired as to the function of the fund.  It was his understanding that it is for capital 
improvements and has a three year window.  He wondered if it would be beneficial to do another recreation survey 
since the last one is ten plus years old. 
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Mr. Kelly thought that was a good idea as long as the survey was put together in a way that it will meet recreation 
needs of all people. 
 
Mr. Deiderick also wondered if there was a definite way to say what has been done to date, if there was any 
measurable way or hallmark of where recreation is or where it is going.  He thought it important for people to 
understand what is happening in the Township.  He inquired how we are measurably accounting for events. 
 
Mr. Peiffer commented that he thought that would be the function of the Recreation Board. 
 
Mr. Deiderick commented that it would absolutely be difficult to replay the plan if it is not measurable. 
 
Mr. Kelly thought they meant how to sell what we have now, so to speak.   
 
Mr. Deiderick tried to specify how we build the community faith that these things are coming.  Maybe we need that 
commitment from the Township that this is what we are doing. 
 
Mr. Kelly requested that an analysis be done of the worst case scenario of when that project would proceed.  The 
land is currently being farmed and the Township needs to be able to do what they can with the money that is 
available. 
 
Mr. Deiderick informed the Board that a long term lease at the Dairy Road fields is not an option, in fact, he was 
concerned that our lease may end sooner than later in view of the changes to regulations.  He also inquired if the 
new Zoning Ordinance would support the installation of “sponsor” signs on the outfield fence of the Neversink field.  
He also inquired if the Township had any plan to acquire additional quality property for Recreation. 
 
Mr. Kelly responded that he supports recreation and that the Township has made a huge step with purchasing.  He 
relayed that there is concern on the street that we own too much land and the related overhead of maintenance. 
 
Mr. Deiderick wondered as to the possibility of partially developing portions of a property such as Glonglinger 
Woods for temporary use. 
 
Mr. Kelly stated that currently we are receiving minimum earnings for the land with the farm lease.  He suggested 
the Recreation Board review the plans that were started and make recommendations from that. 
 
Mr. Long added that we could move forward with our land and by modifying the fields we could fit as many playing 
fields on that land as what exists at Dairy Road. 
 
Mr. Abram commented that instead of looking at active and passive fields he has visited many that have both 
activities to offer at the same park. 
 
Mr. Norris stated that he envisions the park will be sustainable once we have things such as concession stands, he 
believes it would be self sustainable. 
 
Mr. Hilbert commented that perhaps the Redhorse division could be used to do the work and maybe the Township 
could pursue that. 
 
Mr. Kelly felt that maybe something as simple as using tracing paper to make the adjustment to what we have might 
be a starting point. 
 
Mr. Deiderick thought perhaps creating a spread sheet showing our recreation development areas and listing what is 
planned might be a start. 
 
Mr. Kelly commented that we have one under construction, one is ready for bid and we have a schematic sketch 
design of another and was concerned that there was not a lot left for construction.  He inquired if we had an idea of 
the extent of advanced notice if we, in fact, are going to lose the fields at Dairy Road.  He thought perhaps a master 
plan should be considered.  It was even suggested to consider the possibility of renting fields. 
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Mr. Deiderick commented that it is expensive to rent.  He wondered if the Recreation board should become involved 
in the budget process for all recreation purposes. 
 
Mr. Kelly thought that we needed to work together through this piece.  The Board would listen to any 
recommendations available with recreation construction. 
 
Mr. Abram thought there was an obligation to do this.  He added that the Township would not be giving up authority 
but letting them know what is important.  The leadership from the committee is important. 
 
Mr. Deiderick thought that we should work to be a clearing house/resource of sorts to the residents.  Ms. Getz 
commented that the website is always an option for that purpose.  The township is always open to getting 
information to post on behalf of recreation. 
 
Those members of the committee were requested to introduce themselves and list what their involvement with 
respect to recreation. 
 
John Hoffman – also the president of the baseball organization. 
 
Jason Norris – involved in baseball. 
 
Greg Miller – involved in baseball/football.  He commented that it was good to hear their input that he was 
interested in the workings of the recreation escrow account fund to learn about the expirations and to know what our 
milestones are. 
 
Rick Reinhart – he has young kids but wants to be involved for all ages.  He believes we need to get more programs 
and things for the kids to do. 
 
Mrs. Brandt commented that even though it is too late for her kids we need basketball courts for kids with a 
permanent place so they have something to do. 
 
Mr. (Randy) Hoffman commented that other than Glonglinger Woods we don’t own anything.  He reminded those in 
attendance that his point years ago, which he reiterated were in terms of zoning and bidding.  He wondered why we 
need to spend money on elaborate plans. 
 
Mr. Kelly in order to wrap things up commented that the challenge is to put people in charge of activities.  He 
suggested that each of the members focus on one thing.  Perhaps they should talk about football programs, soccer 
and even ice hockey.  It wouldn’t take much to make a temporary ice rink at one of the park locations for that 
purpose. 
 
Mr. Deiderick informed the Board that he would not be attending their meeting which was to follow and that he 
would only offer that they would not be pursuing the improvements (electrical run) at the Dairy Road field in view 
of the information shared. 
 

Adjournment:   
 

Mr. Peiffer moved to adjourn at 6:39PM.  Mr. Abram seconded the motion.  Vote was unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin L. Getz 
Secretary 
 
Slw 
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